PCNFB Minutes for May 14, 2025

Our meeting was called to order at 7 pm by President Sandy Halverson, with 5 Zoom and 17 in-person participants.
Delegate Patrick Hope gave a presentation, noting that the implementation of accessible prescriptions in Virginia is not final, and that in the coming week guidance will be posted followed by a comment period. Delegate Hope expressed an interest in working with us and other organizational partners to push for electronic voter returns in Virginia, hopefully during the 2026 General Assembly Session. Looking further ahead, we communicated to him that when regulations for autonomous vehicles come before the General Assembly, probably 2027, that blind people be allowed to operate such vehicles. Finally, Delegate Hope was presented with a plaque honoring him for his partnership in working with us on accessible prescription labels.
Tracy Soforenko installed the chapter officers for the 2025-2026 year: Sandy Halverson, President; Julie Orozco, First Vice President; Leroy Hansen, Second Vice President; Sean McMahon, Treasurer; John Halverson, Corresponding Secretary; Patty Droppers, Recording Secretary; Board Members: Gary Moore, Frank Riley, and Seton Droppers.

The Minutes from the April 9 meeting were adopted as distributed.

The Treasurer’s Report for the period April 9-May 14 was adopted as distributed.
Balance as of 4/9/2025: $5513.58
Income: There was no income for this reporting period
Disbursements:
NFB PAC for May $50.00
NFB VPAD for May $50.00
Chapter pledge to the 5 NFB National Funds $1,000.00
Ending Balance as of 5/14/2025: $4,413.58
Youth Fund: Remains at $0.00


Gary Moore presented the Audit Committee Report which found the chapter’s booksin order. His report was accepted.

Tracy Soforenko reminded the chapter of the May 17 State Board meeting.

John Halverson is Chair of the Auction Committee, with Tracy Yeager and Nancy Yeager as other members.

Tracy Soforenko talked about the Birding for the Visually Impaired on Sunday, May 18 in Culpepper, VA; Sean McMahon, Sarah Blumberg, and Gary Moore said they were interested.

President Halverson reminded us that Brigid Dougherty from Metro will present on The Better Bus Network at the June 11 meeting.

Tracy Soforenko is exploring if our presence would be useful at the May 31 Arlington County Library Fair at Central Library.

Patty Droppers updated the idea of visiting the Library of Congress. She said that we wouldn’t be able to go directly into the NLS workspace in the Adams Building, but we could have a special tour of the Jefferson Building, but could arrange to meet with some NLS employees after our tour who could show us some older equipment, but that can only be done during weekdays. We’ll discuss that more at the June meeting.

After thanking all those who brought food and set up, the meeting was adjourned at 9 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Patty Droppers
Recording Secretary
